PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

Monday 17th June at 19.30pm

Morley Village Sports Hall, Morley

Present: Councillors Roger Cordey, Anna Allison, Jon Blake & Brian Clarke & David Eckles, David Hastings, Diane Hastings.
In Attendance:  Sharon Bird (Clerk) and 2 members of the public were present.  

Meeting opened at 1930hrs
547. To consider accepting apologies for absence
District Councillor Michael Edney and County Councillor Margaret Dewsbury sent their apologies.  Also Tim Chenery, chairman of the Morley Junior Football Club emailed his apologies on behalf of himself and other committee members.  These were accepted.  Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Clarke
548. To accept and sign the minutes of the Parish Council on 20th May 2013 & 8th June 2013
These were both accepted as a true record.  Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Blake.  Signed by the chairman.

549. To record declarations of pecuniary interest from members in any item to be discussed
Nothing new declared.

550. To adjourn the meeting to allow public participation
Meeting closed at 1935hrs

There were no questions from the public.
Meeting re-opened at 1935hrs
551. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

There were no matters arising from the minutes of the last meetings.  Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Allison.
552. Update from Councillor Blake regarding his meeting with NCC re recycling options in Morley
Councillor Blake met recently with a representative from the council to discuss issues re dumping and fly-tipping.  Amanda referred us to Lisa Fountain who organised quickly and efficiently a clearing of the site.  Since then more rubbish has been dumped.  Councillors expressed their concerns over the repeated dumping of rubbish.  The idea of taking the fence down and aligning the banks in a row on the back wall was discussed and thought a good idea.  Councillor Blake to run this idea past Amanda and report back at the next meeting. Also the idea of a cardboard/paper recycling bin and a clean rag recycling bin which could provide an additional income for the parish to be looked into. Proposed by Councillor Eckles, seconded Councillor David Hastings.
553. Update from Councillor Cordey relating to the regular sweeping of the footpath leading up to the College

After receiving an email from a parishioner regarding the state of the pathway leading up to the college, the clerk organised, along with Councillor Cordey for him to meeting Nigel Frost, a member of the Highways team Nigel who is charge of the sweeping and cleaning of pathways and roads.  It was helpful for him to see the path in question and he arranged for it to be swept.  Nigel Frost also informed the council that whenever the path needed sweeping again just let him know by emailing the request to the clerk and he will organise it.   
554. Review of Playground Inspections and any other business

Councillor Eckles & Councillor Blake produced the last inspection report which took place on 8th June 2013.  There is a cracked seat on the seesaw which will need to be replaced and will form part of refurbishment of the playground area.  Councillor Eckles is in the process of organising the repainting of the swing and the seesaw.  Councillor David Hastings suggested that we ask for volunteers to help with the painting.  This was thought a very good idea.  Councillors to see if they can find a volunteer, also clerk to put request in The Net.  It was agreed to place the replacement seat item on the agenda for July.  Councillor Blake to email electronic copy of the inspection report to the clerk.  Proposed by Councillor Eckles, seconded by Councillor Cordey.  
Rubbish sacks were purchased for Councillor Blake to have at a cost of £7.18.  Invoice for reimbursement handed to the Clerk.  Payment was proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Diane Hastings.
555. Any matters relating to the employment of a new clerk and any decisions required relating to the outgoing

clerk and future incoming clerk.
Job Description - Councillor Allison emailed before the meeting the updated job description for review.  Councillor Eckles requested that the wording regarding payroll be left at just that, otherwise this was approved.  Proposed by Councillor Eckles, seconded by Councillor Blake.
Working hours to be set at 20 hours initially, if extra hours are required these would be paid in addition. Proposed by Councillor David Hastings, seconded by Councillor Brian Clarke
Rate of pay   To be the same as the outgoing clerk which is £8.74 per hour – Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Eckles
Advertising as agreed at the last meeting.  Draft wording to be organised by Councillor D Eckles next week.  Proposed by Councillor Blake, seconded by Councillor David Hastings
Interviews:  Interview panel to consist of the current working party, Councillors Cordey, Eckles and Allison.

Proposed by Councillor Blake, seconded by Diane Hastings
Temporary Clerk:  It was discussed that it might be an idea to organise for a temporary clerk in case one is needed.  Councillor Eckles will speak to NALC for advice.  Proposed by Councillor Cordey, seconded by Councillor Diane Hastings.
Computer:  Councillor Allison advised that it would be a good idea to see if NALC could provide some guidance on providing clerks with laptops/computers and what to do if the clerk has their own.  Councillor Eckles will ask NALC when he speaks to them about the temporary clerk.  Proposed by Councillor Allison, seconded by Councillor Eckles.
Contract of employment:  No other changes to be made, to be along the lines of the current clerk unless required to change under employment law or best practice.
556. Consider copy for The Net – deadline July 10th
The clerk suggested the following items for consideration:
· Slow down – speed awareness campaign
· Recycling in Morley
· Clerk vacancy
· Volunteer to help re-paint the playground
Proposed by Councillor Eckles, seconded by Councillor Blake

557. To consider the view of the Council about the following planning applications:

a) None received
b) Any time limited planning issues – none received
558. Payment of Accounts & other administration:

a) Receive correspondence

a. South Norfolk Show information & posters – July 14th 
b. Long Stratton Area Action Plan Notice & Information poster
c. Norfolk & Norwich University Hospital Fund Raising Posters
b) Receive any late correspondence – FOMPS Summer Fair Poster – All posters were placed on the noticeboard.
c) Review of parish council reserves – the clerk requested that the council considers its reserves and whether or not any monies need to be transferred to the community projects account in addition to organising planned expenditure for 2013/14.  
d) Payment and approval of invoices required by councillors of
a. Abate 



£84.00





101151
b. Clerk’s expenses

£59.59 





101150
c. Late requests for payment – Playing Fields Association membership £20 

101152
d. Clerk’s wages were paid on the 15/6 by direct debit – payslip initialled by AA.
All cheque payments where approved totalling £163.50 and cheques and cheque stubs were signed by two councillors.  Proposed by Councillor Diane Hastings, seconded by Councillor Anna Allison.

559. To receive reports from Councillors and Clerk
Councillor Eckles reported that a very good turn out of 190 people visited the Morley Beer Festival over a day and a half.   A great time was had by all and it was very well received and many asked if there will be another one next year.  A lot of work went into organising it beforehand, but on the day it all went smoothly!  For further details please contact the Village Hall Committee.
Councillors Clarke and Cordey reported potholes – the clerk to report to Highways:
· Pothole near Snellings, opposite Low Road 

· Mill Hill Lane, by the houses up the hill on the left
560. Future business

None.
561. Date of Next meeting
Monday 15th July 2013 at 7.30pm
Meeting closed 2045hrs
Mrs Sharon Bird

Clerk to the Council

morleyparishclerk@gmail.com

Signed by the Chairman

18/6/13

